

March 12, 2020

Dear LEARN Community,

The well-being of our students, families, and staff is LEARN's top priority. Throughout Connecticut and across the country, schools are closing to minimize exposure and to keep everyone safe. To that end, professional development for all staff tomorrow, March 13<sup>th</sup>, has been cancelled. No staff members should report to schools tomorrow as we begin a deep cleaning of our buildings. Staff at Hatchetts Hill should report as usual.

We will continue to communicate with LEARN's medical advisor, the Department of Education, the Governor's office, and school districts throughout the region. Tomorrow, we will be providing additional guidance related to the status of schools for next week.

We know you likely have many questions. Included here is LEARN's FAQ document: LEARN COVID19 FAQs. We encourage you to review it carefully and share any questions you may have with your supervisor.

Please continue to monitor local media outlets, the LEARN website, and your email. We will continue to keep you informed as the situation evolves.

Please take care of yourself, your families, and one another.

Respectfully,

Kate Ericson
Executive Director